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Dear families, students and staff, 
 
Welcome to Week 9 of Term 2 and all that it offers.  We keep in our prayers all those who are 

in need at this time. 
 
Learning and Teaching: 
 
There has been some amazing writing happening at St. Joeyõs this term. 
 
Prep/Year 1 wrote captions for photos from the colour run.  They also wrote small recounts 
about their favourite part of the colour run.  They most certainly are enjoying learning using 
the text Wombat Stew. 
 
2/3 wrote very persuasively to their parents about something they most positively needed to 
have.  These are all on the Parent Portal for parents to view.  
 
4/5 are working on poems of different styles.  You might have also read their health posters around the school. 
 
Year 6 are currently working on putting together a sports gazette using the athletics carnival and other sporting 
events they may be involved in like the camp draft. 
 
Teachers have engaged in writing as well with report cards which will be uploaded to the Parent Portal this 
afternoon.  Paper copies will only be given if parents are unable to access the Portal.  Please contact the Office if 
you need assistance with this. 
 

Semester One Reporting: 
 
This year, paper copies of report cards will not be provided. The reports will be uploaded to the 
Parent Portal on Wednesday, 19 June. Reporting is part of communicating with parents and 
building the school-parent partnership to improve student learning. School reporting processes 
are clear and transparent for parents, so they understand:  
Å the learning expectations for the student  
Å the studentõs achievement against expected standards   

Å how well the student is engaging with the expected learning   
 
It is important to remember that reports cards provide a snapshot of your childõs learning journey at a particular 
point in time. 
 
Please ensure you take the time to speak with your childõs teacher about their progress.  If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding your childõs progress, please speak firstly with your childõs teacher and/or make an appointment 
to speak with a member of the Leadership Team. 
 
Congratulations: 
 
To all our athletes who competed at the next level on Wednesday 12 June in Childers, especially Sienna Slattery 
who broke the record for discus for her age group.  Well done!! 
 
Congratulations to Zoe Baker on finishing first in both single and doubles at the Junior Masters!! 
 
Well done to Jackson Barbeler for competing in the T-Bar Rodeo on the weekend. 
 
Uniform Policy: 
 
Last night the School Board ratified our new Uniform Policy.  The policy appears on the school website and 
Parent Portal. 
Please familiarise yourself with the Uniform Policy as soon as possible, especially with regard to hair, jewellery and 
winter uniform. You will note the school bag is compulsory.  This will be from the start of the 2020 school 
year.  Existing students who do not have the school bag are not required to purchase one. 
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Premierõs Reading Challenge:  
 
Our school is registered for the Premierõs Reading Challenge. The 
Premier's Reading Challenge is an annual state-wide initiative for state and 
non-state schools and home-educated students up to Year 9, and children 
enrolled in an early childhood centre or program. 
 
The challenge is not a competition but aims to improve literacy and 
encourage children to read widely for pleasure and learning.  
 
For Prep ñ Year 6 students to successfully complete the challenge they 
must read or experience an allocated number of books based upon their year level during the reading period. 
The following activities can be counted towards the challenge: 
The following activities can be counted towards the challenge: 
reading independently 
shared reading 
being read to (Prep ð Year 2 for books written in English; and all year levels for additional languages). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The following literature forms can be counted towards the challenge: 
printed books 
e-books, virtual books and digital publications 
graphic novels and comic books   
audio and braille books  
newspapers, magazines and recipe books 
books in additional languages (other than English). 

 
Students have all received a Reading Record to record the number of books read. 
 
Children and students who complete the challenge will have their efforts recognised through the receipt of a 
Certificate of Achievement signed by the Premier of Queensland. 
 
For further information visit the Premier's Reading Challenge website. 
 
 
Centenary Sip & Sparkle: 
Come along for a fun afternoon and create a mixed media (collage-style) artwork.  Bring copies of school photos to 
add to your creation. 
 
 
Holidays: 
I wish all our families a restful holiday.  Stay safe on the roads if you are travelling. And keep reading! 
 
School resumes on Tuesday 16 July. 
 
 
 
In all things Glorify God, 
 
 
Terese 

Year level Number of books 

Prep ð Year 2 Read or experience 20 books 

Years 3 ð 4 20 books 

Years 5 ð 9 15 books 

http://education.qld.gov.au/schools/readingchallenge/index.html


 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to Week 9 

 
Sunday was the Feast of the Most Holy Trinity. As Christians, we believe that the one God is made up of three 
persons, Traditionally Father, Son and Holy Spirit. The doctrine on the Trinity is our attempt to come to terms 
with the nature of God. This will always fall short of the mark as we can never in human terms fully explain that 
which is divine in nature. What this doctrine does tell us about God is that our God is one of relationship. The very 
nature of God is that of relationship. We, who are made in the image and likeness of God are also made for 
relationship and are called to be in right relationship with God, others, ourselves and the environment. As we 
celebrate this feast day, let us take the time to reflect on how well we are responding to this call. 
 

Staying Warm and Healthy 
 
As the cold weather starts to set in, schools can often become hot beds for illness. As a school community we will 
be looking to ramp up our education, cleaning and prevention measures to ensure that we can support the students 
to remain fit and healthy and avoid time away from school. Too many of our students are coming to school without 
jumpers, tracksuit pants etc. It is vital that our students are staying warm. Whether they feel the cold or not, 9 
times out of 10 our students are arriving at school wishing they threw their jumper in their bag. Please encourage 
them to wear a jumper or at least bring one to school on these cold winter days. The information below would come 
as no surprise to parents, however it would be greatly appreciated if you could take 5min to share it with your 
children so as to ensure they are keeping in mind how best to stay healthy regardless of age. 
 
How does the flu spread? 
 
Flu viruses are thought to spread mainly from person to person through droplets made when people with flu cough, 
sneeze, or talk. Flu viruses also may spread when people touch something with flu virus on it and then touch their 
mouth, eyes, or nose. Many other viruses spread these ways too. People infected with flu may be able to infect 
others beginning 1 day before symptoms develop and up to 5-7 days after becoming sick. That means you may be 
able to spread the flu to someone else before you know you are sick as well as while you are sick. It is vital that 
even if you donõt feel safe you apply the preventative measures named below. 
 
What are everyday preventive actions? 
 
¶ Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. Throw the tissue in the bin after you use it. 
¶ Wash your hands often with soap and water. If soap and water are not available, use a sanitised hand rub. 
¶ Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. Germs spread this way 
¶ If you or your child gets sick with flu-like illness, it is recommended that you (or your child) stay home for at 

least 24 hours after the fever is gone except to get medical care 
¶ While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible to keep from infecting them. 
¶ Clean and disinfect surfaces and objects that may be contaminated with germs like the flu. 
 



 

Wonder of Science  

Last term, our school was chosen by Brisbane Catholic Education to participate in the Wonder of 
Science program. The program is being funded as part of a seed fund to develop illustrations of 
STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Maths) practice that can be shared with other BCE 
schools. Wonder of Science will work with our school to provide resources and professional 
learning needed to succeed in this program.  The Wonder of Science challenge tasks immerse 
students in Years 5 and 6 in authentic and collaborative inquiry. Students develop critical and 
creative thinking skills as they are challenged to develop a group response to a real-world problem       
or   
 
Wonder of Science inspires students to engage in rigorous, real-world STEM learning and to 
aspire for excellence in STEM. It encourages students to consider the exciting and diverse 
career pathways possible through STEM. Wonder of Science demonstrates the potential of 
STEM and supports teachers to develop quality teaching and learning programs in STEM. The 
Wonder of Science approach: 

 
develops deep understanding of STEM concepts in students.  

promotes problem-solving skills, including critical, creative, collaborative and ethical thinking.  
develops the student capabilities required to achieve and succeed in a rapidly 

   advancing and changing world. 
 

Wonder of Science supports implementation of the Australian Curriculum for students in Years 5 
and 6. We excited by this opportunity for our students and teachers which will begin in Term 3. 

 

Keep smiling, 

 

Bec OõConnor 


